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August 28, 2020

The Honorable President and Members
  of the Baltimore City Council
Attn:  Natawna B. Austin, Executive Secretary
Room 409, City Hall, 100 N. Holliday Street
Baltimore, Maryland 21202

[bookmark: _Hlk48810644]Re:    Supplemental City Council Bill 20-0550 – Charter Amendment – City Council Modernization and Re-Structuring Act

Dear President and City Council Members:

The Law Department seeks to supplement its report of August 20, 2020. 

[bookmark: _Hlk49500125][bookmark: _Hlk49500615]	In reviewing this bill a second time, it has come to our attention that the bill fails to include procedures for filling a vacancy in the Vice Presidency. Among other things, the bill amends the City Charter to provide that the City Council Vice President is elected at-large rather than elected by members of the City Council.  CB 20-0550, § 10(b).  Today, the City Charter expressly provides for filling a vacancy in the Presidency and for filling vacancies among councilmembers – all of whom are elected by members of the City Council.  See City Charter, Art. III, §§ 4 and 6. 

We might assume that a vacancy in the Vice Presidency would be filled in the same manner as all other vacancies, even when the Vice Presidency is made to be an at-large seat.  Rather than rely on an assumption, however, the Law Department recommends that the bill be amended to include a specific provision to that effect, if that is the intent of the framers.  Either § 4 or § 6 of Article III might serve as an appropriate vehicle for such an amendment. Furthermore, given the fact that an entire section of the Article III is devoted to filling a vacancy in the Presidency, which is an at-large seat, filling a vacancy in the Vice Presidency, which is proposed to be an at-large seat, might also become the focus on a separate section in the article. 


Sincerely,

[image: ]
Victor K. Tervala
Chief Solicitor


cc:  	Dana Moore, Acting City Solicitor
	Matt Stegman, Mayor’s Legislative Liaison
            Caylin Young, President’s Legislative Director	
	Elena DiPietro, Chief Solicitor, General Counsel Division
	Hilary Ruley, Chief Solicitor
	Ashlea Brown, Assistant Solicitor
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